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At the Podium

Aug. 21
Debra Lowe
Rotary Foundation

Aug. 28
Terri Kruzan
Decatur Study on Aging

Sept. 4
No meeting

Sept. 11
Renay Blumenthal
Grady Foundation

Sept. 18
TBA

Sept. 25
Dave Schmit
Schmit & Associates

This Week at Rotary

Bob Bachman

CEO, Emory University
Hospital

Robert J. Bachman is chief
executive officer for Emory
University Hospital, a 573-bed
adult tertiary care facility at the
heart of one of the nation's
leading university-based health
systems, with nationally and
internationally recognized faculty
physicians in a broad range of
specialty areas.

As chief operating officer, Bachman, who holds a
bachelor's degree from the State University of New York
and a master's degree from Mercer University, provides
the overall leadership and has day-to-day responsibility
for the hospital, which is staffed by 954 practicing
physicians who are also faculty members at the Emory
School of Medicine.
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Oct. 2

Bob Hagan
Rotary District
Governor

Oct. 9
Rob Weintraub
Author
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The Four-Way Test

In everything that we
think, say or do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all
concerned?

Beginning his career in health care as a respiratory
therapist, Bachman has also held roles as director of
respiratory services at Grady Memorial Hospital and
Emory Crawford Long Hospital (now Emory University
Hospital Midtown). He served as director of medical
education services for the Emory University School of
Medicine from 1992 until his appointment as COO for
Emory University Hospital in 2001.

For many years in a row, members of the Atlanta
community have named Emory University Hospital the
Consumer's Choice Award winner. More than 20,000
inpatients and some 86,000 outpatients come to Emory
University Hospital each year. Providing a full range of
specialized care, the hospital is annually included in U.S.
News and World Report's "America's Best Hospitals," and
is recognized as one of the nation's leaders in cardiology
and cardiac surgery, neurology and neurosurgery,
oncology, ophthalmology, orthopaedics, and organ and
tissue transplantation.

Emory University Hospital recently was awarded Primary
Stroke Center Certification from the Joint Commission on
Accreditation of Healthcare Organizations for its rapid
response in diagnosing and treating stroke patients and
for its exceptional efforts to foster better outcomes for
stroke care. Stroke treatment begins as soon as patients
arrive in the emergency room.

Committed to patient care, teaching and research, Emory
University Hospital has established a solid foundation for
outstanding quality healthcare, leadership and medical
integrity for Atlantans and the Southeast. The hospital's
relationship with Emory University's Woodruff Health
Sciences Center has had an incredible impact on patients.
Through this partnership, great strides have been made
in the advancement of medicine that will affect the lives of
Georgians for the next 100 years.

Last Week's Speaker Recap
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Will it build
GOODWILL

and

BETTER
FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL
to all concerned?

For more information visit
our website.
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Good to Know

Meeting Place
Old Courthouse
Downtown Decatur
101 E. Court Square

Meeting Time
Every Friday
12:15t0 1:30 pm

Our Club
#4132, District #6900.

Mailing Address
Decatur Rotary Club
PO Box 845
Decatur, GA 30031

Dues & Donations
$275 quarterly dues
$700 annual donation

Newsletter Submissions
Deadline is Monday at noon.

Sara Fountain (left) introduced our speaker, Garrick Scott
(right), president of the Georgia Chapter of the National
Federation of the Blind. He was born in Warner Robins,
Georgia, and his vision loss is due to a hereditary eye
disease known as retinitis pigmentosa.

As his eyesight began to fail, he doubted that he would
graduate from high school, but a new school provided him
with the tools to graduate. After graduation, he attended
the School for the Blind in Macon, learning Braille and use
of the cane. He didn't believe he was college material since
he was blind, but all of his fellow School of the Blind
students planned to go to college, so Garrick changed his
mind and applied to - and was accepted to - Gardener
Webb University. After challenges in film, photo and video
classes - after all, he was a blind student - Scott graduated
with a BA in communication studies.

Scott was the first family member to achieve college
graduation. His family was very proud of him, but they
thought that his disability might mean that his family
should always take care of him, always script his destiny.
Scott disagreed and decided to make his own life decisions.

Scott moved to Atlanta to seek employment, despite
Atlanta's limited public transportation opportunities. He
refreshed his training at the Center for the Visually
Impaired. Based on relationships he made there and
thereafter, he progressed from director of a YMCA
daycare program, then to the North Fulton County Parks
and Recreation Department, then to the Georgia
Federation for the Blind position that he currently holds.

His plans as president are to continue promoting the
mission and philosophy of the NFB, to personally increase
usage and participation in the NFB NEWSLINE, and to
encourage blind citizens of Georgia to live the lives they
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Send your news to want.

Adrienne Vinson at
adrienne.m.vinson@gmail.com | - Garrick reiterated that the ability to see is the only thing
blind people cannot do. With the tools available today,
blind people are able to succeed at anything they try.

Q&A revealed the following;:

e Only the iPhone has an app that allows blind persons
to take a photo of anything and audibly read it to the
blind person.

e The biggest challenges facing blind persons are (1)
accessible transportation and (2) education for blind
persons, which has a dropout rate of 44% and many
teachers who are not adequately schooled on how to
teach Braille and educate blind students.

Garrick has a daughter, four brothers and five sisters.

President Scott Thompson
presented the book, And Then
There Was Light by Jacques
Lusseyran, to be placed in the
DeKalb library system in honor of
the speaker's visit.

JACQUES LUSSEYRAN

News and Announcements
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